

The Senate of the State of New Hampshire

107 North Main Street, Concord, N.H. 03301-4951

April 10, 2013

Dear CORD Member,

It is our understanding that you will be asked to approve a minor request by Harry Brown, President of North Country OHRV Coalition, to use state land for purpose of connecting an ATV parks in Coos County.

Over the past few years, outdoor enthusiasts have been working diligently to create a series of ATV parks in Coos County. They are now in the final stages of connecting these parks and have aptly named them RIDE THE WILDS of Coos County NH -+1,000 miles of ATV trails.

The final piece of connecting these "parks" together is utilizing a very small section of the northern most part of the Nash Stream State Forest. We would encourage you or your representative to support this request – and specifically both accesses points as they are essential to the overall success of this project.

This is a very positive economic development project and wisely utilizes our natural resources for the growing outdoor recreation market. Please know of our strong support and let us know if you have any questions or concerns.

Thank you for your assistance

Regards,

Sen. Jeff Woodburn

Sen. Andy Sanborn